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NEYM Presiding Clerk <clerk@neym.org> Wed, Apr 9, 2025 at 11:23 AM
To: Noah Merrill <ymsec@neym.org>, Carl Williams <mc-clerk@neym.org>, Susan Davies <pbclerk@neym.org>, Sara
Hubner <office@neym.org>

Good morning dear Friends -

Is there an easy way to access the official minutes for each of the fourteen recorded ministers within NEYM?

My understanding is that the full list is:
Brian Drayton (Dover)
Marian Baker (Dover)
Carol Marshburn (Falmouth)
Janice Beatie (Falmouth)
James Douglas (Falmouth)
Ralph Greene (Falmouth)
Edwin Hinshaw (Falmouth)
Martha Hinshaw Sheldon (Falmouth)
Leslie Manning (Falmouth)
Noah Merrill (Northwest Quarter)
Erik Edwards (Sandwich)
Kevin Lee (Sandwich)
Frederick Clause (Sandwich)
Marnie Miller-Gutsell (Southeast)

Is there anyone missing from this list?

Thanks -

Rebecca 

Sara Hubner <office@neym.org> Wed, Apr 9, 2025 at 11:46 AM
To: NEYM Presiding Clerk <clerk@neym.org>
Cc: Noah Merrill <ymsec@neym.org>, Carl Williams <mc-clerk@neym.org>, Susan Davies <pbclerk@neym.org>

If memory serves, Jan Hoffman tried to get the recording minutes many years ago. But the quarters that recorded them
should have the minutes.

I think Brian Drayton was recorded by Salem Quarter.
Frederick "Clause" is incorrect--it's Frederick Chase

I will see if I can find any minutes in Jan's files.

Faithfully,

Sara Hubner
NEYM Office Manager
508-754-6760
Sign up for our monthly newsletter!

[Quoted text hidden]

https://neym.org/newsletter-signup
























Minutes supporting Noah Merrill’s ministry


6.     We heard a report and recommendation from the Northwest Quarterly Meeting ad 
hoc Committee, formed on our behalf to respond to the request of Putney Friends 
Meeting as to whether the Quarter might affirm the gifts of ministry laid upon Noah 
Merrill of Putney Meeting. Penny Wright, who clerked this committee, introduced the 
report….  We heard the report:


In 2019, Northwest Quarter of NEYM received a minute from Putney Meeting requesting 
affirmation of the vocal ministry gifts laid upon their member, Noah Merrill. The Clerk of NWQ, 
Carl Williams, brought the request to the Interim Committee for guidance in how to proceed. 
After consulting NEYM’s Faith and Practice, the Interim Committee advised that an examining 
committee be appointed to ascertain Noah’s “fitness” for this recognition. The members of NWQ 
appointed to that committee were: Nancy Middleton (Putney), Christopher McCandless 
(Burlington), Joe Garren (Middlebury), Jackie Stillwell (Monadnock), and Penny Wright (Hanover) 
served as clerk. Brian Drayton (Souhegan, Dover Quarter) and Leslie Manning (Durham, 
Falmouth Quarter) served as advisors and prayerful presences. This process was reviewed at 
NWQ Meeting December 2019.


Being scattered across New England, we met by conference call. Our first meeting was spent 
coming to understand our purpose and process as none of us had participated in such an 
endeavor before. We closed that meeting with joyful anticipation of our agenda for our next 
meeting. 


At our second meeting we addressed recognized ministry in general and heard of Putney 
Meeting’s and Noah’s process thus far. We referred again to the1985 Faith & Practice of NEYM 
(p. 246) for deeper understanding of recognized/recorded ministry. We found the following 
counsel:


 “It should be borne in mind that such recognition in ministry

 not only is an expression of approval of one who is locally 

helpful but also is an affirmation of the Friend’s ability to 

interpret the Society of Friends to the wider community.”

 


Before our third meeting, we invited Noah to join us and share his journey to being named as 
having been given the gift of vocal ministry. Each of us was deeply moved by his faithfulness to 
this calling and his submission to the guidance of his Oversight Committee.


We approached our third meeting filled with appreciation and joy of having been entrusted with 
this task. We were united in our agreement that Noah Merrill is indeed fit to be recognized by 
NWQ as being endowed with vocal ministry.


Subsequent to our discernment we were apprised of a new undertaking on the part of NEYM. 
The Working Group on Support of Ministry and Spiritual Life has been gathered. In the report 
they presented to Permanent Board in October, the working group posed a challenge to 
themselves – if they were to be successful in their work, what might  thriving ministers, elders 
and the spiritual life of local meetings look like? We believe that our work in discerning Putney’s 
request to recognize the ministry given to Noah Merrill and Putney Meeting is one example of 
the work. 

 




We recommend that NWQ record in its minutes that Noah Merrill be recognized as one serving in 
a vocal ministry both locally and beyond. We are confident that his monthly meeting, Putney, is 
committed to nurturing and guiding the gift they too, have been given.

 

Grateful for this opportunity, we are Joe Garren, Christopher McCandless, Nancy Middleton, 
Jackie Stillwell and Penny Wright with the prayerful assistance of Brian Drayton and Leslie 
Manning.


 

7.     Northwest Quarterly Meeting joyfully approved the following minute: 

Noah Merrill is recognized as serving in vocal ministry both locally and beyond. 
We are also grateful for the ministry of his presence and his written word. 


8.  We are confident that his monthly meeting, Putney, is committed to nurturing and 
guiding the gift they too, have been given.  Recording a ministry is naming the gifts and 
accepting responsibility to help carry it.  Northwest Quarter as well as Putney carries 
this responsibility. We ask Putney to give bi-annual reports to the Quarter on this 
ministry.


9.  We gratefully accepted the report, thanking its members for their work and laying 
down the ad hoc examining committee. Putney also expressed appreciation for the 
work of the Northwest Quarter.


Approved Northwest Quarterly Meeting of New England Yearly Meeting December 6, 
2020
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